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Engadine High School 
Works notification  

21 September 2021 

Dear residents, 

As previously notified, asbestos-containing material was found in the soil in the area of the new Modular 
Demountable Room (MDR) buildings at Engadine High School. The material has been confirmed as bonded 
asbestos, which means it is attached to other material such as cement or vinyl and cannot be crumbled by light 
pressure.  

Works were undertaken on Saturday 18 September 2021 to remove the contaminated material. During these 
works, additional areas containing bonded asbestos material were identified. These additional, affected areas 
have already been isolated by Lloyd Group’s temporary work zone fencing.  

The additional area will be remediated outside school hours on 22, 23, 24, 25 of September 2021, concurrent with 
the school holiday period. Works may also extend into the second school holiday week (27 September – 2 
October 2021).  

All works will be undertaken by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors, and monitored by occupational 
hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines. 

Testing will be completed to ensure the area has been fully remediated. The school will receive a clearance 
certificate before the area is open to students and staff.  

A comprehensive COVID-19 Safety Plan is in place and Lloyd Group will comply with current health guidelines, 
including one person per 4sqm and mask and vaccination requirements. 

The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is our highest priority and we will 
continue to keep the community updated. 
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